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CONWAY VILLAGE FIRE DISTRICT

COMMISSIONER'S MEETING
Thursday March 2, 2017
Minutes
Meeting was called to order at 4:30 p.m.
Commissioners present: Janine Bean, Michael Digregorio via phone, Steve Bamsey 
Others present: Gregg Quint- Superintendant, Chief Solomon, and Amy Snow-Municipal Bookkeeper, Mr. and Mrs. Schivone.
Mr. DiGregorio attended via phone due to having to travel for work.
ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS
Mr. Bamsey made a motion to approve items A through D, motion seconded by; Mr. Digregorio motion passed 3-0-0.
 Mrs. Bean signed the Superintendant’s and Fire Chief’s time sheets for week ending 2/26/2017
Mrs. Bean made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes dated 2/23/17, Mr. DiGregorio seconded the motion; motion passed 2-0-1.
PUBLIC COMMENT
Ms. Bean opened the meeting with Mr. and Mrs. Schivone. Mr. Schivone approached the Board to discuss his storage shed that is on District Property. He is willing to do anything to keep his shed. He does not want to tear it down. He inquired about the status of the brick building. 

Mr. Bamsey responded to Mr. Schivone that unfortunately he did err on building the shed on District property. He explained a public hearing was held regarding the brick building and nobody showed up for the hearing. He explained at this time the District does not want to sell the property. He also explained there was no other solution but to move the shed due to it being a liability on District property. 

Chief Solomon explained they built the shed without a building permit and it has been more than a year that the Town has been trying to get this resolved. Discussion ensued around boundary lines.  Mr. Bamsey asked do you have land that you can move the shed onto. Mr. Schivone responded the shed is heavy and he does not have the machinery to move the shed. Mrs. Bean said you have a right of way to your property; she personally is inclined to talk to the Town to see if the District can give them till the snow is gone before they have to do anything with the shed. Ms. Bean also explained we have to protect the public and the public is the owner of the property as the District and we cannot subject the District to liability with the shed. She also explained the District had a public hearing and nobody came to it and at this time no decision has been made to sell the property. Ms. Bean said let us find out what the time frame is on the cease and desist and see if the district can give you some time and help you come up with a plan to move the shed. Mrs. Bean stressed that the shed has to be moved. Ms. Bean said when we find answers someone will call you. 

Mr. Bamsey suggested to Mr. Schivone to find someone with equipment to help them move the shed and asked him to keep the Board informed of who and when the shed can be moved. Mr. DiGregorio suggested checking with the place next to Beep Beep to see if they can help with moving the shed. 

Main St. Sidewalks
Mrs. Bean informed the Board that she had conversation with Paul D regarding reimbursement for the cost of the Underwood Engineers.  She referenced an email from David Mercier that stated what they are going to do is go all the way back to the beginning of the engineering and figure out how much the engineering for sidewalks is and it will roll over into the Towns portion and we will somehow work out reimbursement for the District. Mrs. Bean said she and Paul also discussed giving the DOT $750,000 give or take as a Force Main account for the Main St. project. Paul D. thought that was kind of redundant because the Town of Conway has to pay everything and the State reimburses them so he would rather see the District pay the Town of Conway so no money has to go to the State. The subject will not be broached till the contract is signed with the State of New Hampshire. Discussion ensued. 
Solar Garden
Mr. DiGregorio informed the Board he spoke with a representative at NH Solar Garden. (See attached). If the Board is interested the representative will come in and talk to the Board.
Mr. Bamsey said looking at the handout there are some good numbers and he thinks it is worth exploring. Mr. DiGregorio asked if the Board wanted him to email back to see if he would come in to talk to the Board.  Mrs. Bean suggested after annual meeting. It was agreed to see if the representative for NH Solar Garden could come in on March 23rd or the 30th.

Bookkeepers Business
Ms. Snow updated the Board on the audit. The audit is almost done, the auditors are waiting for numbers from NH Retirement and those numbers should be available no later than March 15th. 
FIRE CHIEF’S BUSINESS
Ms. Bean opened the sealed bids for the ambulance. They are as follows: 

American Air for $1500.00, Jonathan Powers for $800.00 and Mark Day for $603.00.

Mr. Bamsey made a motion to accept the bid for $1500.00 from American Air Systems, Mr. DiGregorio seconded the motion; Discussion ensued. 

Mr. DiGregorio asked Chief Solomon have we ever reached out to the company in Pennsylvania that rehabs boxes and trucks to see if they would buy it for $5,000.-$10,000.

Chief Solomon said he didn’t think we would do business with that company anymore. He talk to another company they will not purchase it; if we wanted to remount it they would deduct $3,000.00 off the cost of a remount to send them the box. Discussion ensued.

Motion passed after discussion 3-0-0.   
Chief Solomon updated the Board on the Ambulance contract. Earl called Monday morning to meet with Chief Solomon and Care Plus to finalize the wording in the contract. Earl had no problem with definition’s that were discussed. The issue was with Care Plus adding wording to the contract that said “as available” to backup. Chief said, in essence they would not have to provide backup. Discussion ensued. Care Plus said they would resolve the issue by purchasing pagers and issuing them to their employees that live locally and provide backup service in the same basic manner as CVFD does with on call staff. 
SUPERINTENDANT’S BUSINESS
Mrs. Bean asked Mr. Quint if he had any Superintendents business. Mr. Quint said, we’re maintaining. Mr. Bamsey asked if a solution has been reached yet regarding the hazmat transportation. Mr. Quint said no, we’re waiting to see what happens with the contingency money that David Mercier spoke about last week and we have some kind of plane in place. Discussion ensued around bringing Mr. Bamsey up to date regarding what was said at last week’s meeting regarding the hazmat issue and contingency money.
Mr. Bamsey asked have we found a local trucker that can do the transporting for us. Mr. Quint said Steve Anderson hasn’t said anything yet. Mr. DiGregorio said he will check with his son to see if he has a hazmat endorsement.

Joint Loss Management Committee
   Mrs. Bean said there is a draft manual that needs to be turned into a working document. She is not sure how that is going to get done. The draft manual needs to be scanned in and worked on to get it done because this is an issue with Primex. Ms. Snow said, you can’t scan it in because it is a PDF and you can’t change it. Discussion ensued.  
Chief Solomon suggested giving Primex the draft and the previous safety meeting and explain to them it’s a work in progress. Chief Solomon suggested down loading the manual from the Department of Labor website.
Misc. Items
Mrs. Bean said as she is winding down she has gone through her paperwork and found a personal manual and said don’t forget the Board needs to make a revision to it regarding retirement. She also found a draft of a procedural manual that she handed out to everyone. The District owned vehicles section has a lot of conflicts in it. 
Mr. DiGregorio asked if anyone reached out to the school to see if they have any documents regarding the gas leak. Mrs. Bean said she spoke with Jim Hill and he referred her to the State of New Hampshire, she let Bill Hounsell know. Chief Solomon said he uses that website all the time and he will take a look. 

Mrs. Bean said we had established a Main St. enhancement committee. She said she thinks it should be disbanded. It was decided Ms. Snow would look into it and report next week. 
Mr. Digregorio made a motion to go into nonpublic at 5:33 p.m. to review the nonpublic meetings from 2014-2015, Mr. Bamsey seconded the motion; motion passed 3-0-0.

Mr. Digregorio arrived at 5:45 p.m.
Mr. Digregorio made a motion to leave nonpublic meeting at 5:53 p.m., Mr. Bamsey seconded the motion; motion passed 3-0-0.

Mr. Bamsey made a motion to reseal nonpublic minutes 11/3/2008 and 8/31/1995, Mr. Digregorio seconded the motion, motion passed by roll call vote; Mrs. Bean-yes, Mr. Bamsey- yes, Mr. Digregorio- yes. 

Mr. Bamsey made a motion to unseal nonpublic minutes dated 10/8/2015, 4/25/2015, 3/21/2015, 9/3/2015, 2/25/1999, 4/4/2014, Mr. Digregorio seconded the motion; motion passed by roll call vote Mrs. Bean- yes, Mr. Bamsey- yes, Mr. DiGregorio- yes.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:57 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacy Bolduc, Receptionist

OLD AND PENDING
Policies and Procedures 

Ambulance Billing Write-Off Policy 

Goals for Supervisor’s 

Mentoring Program

Brick Building 

Revision in Personal Manual Regarding Retirement

FUTURE DATES
March 9, 2017 Commissioner Meeting
March 14, 2014 Annual Meeting

